
 
 
SRS Citizens Advisory Board 
Membership Subcommittee 

Meeting Summary  
February 25, 1995  
Hampton, S.C. 

 
Members of the Subcommittee present were Julie Arbogast, Jo-Ann Nestor and Beaurine 
Wilkins. Gerri El of the Department of Energy and Dawn Haygood of Westinghouse Savannah 
River Company also attended.  

The purpose of the subcommittee meeting was to identify candidates to replace the position of 
public official previously held by Moses Todd. 

The Membership Subcommittee reviewed the applications of Stan Freeman, Ken Goad, William 
Gray and Russ Ferrara. These applications were received in response to advertisements for Board 
membership by public officials. Board members also discussed the application of Vernon 
Zinnerman, previously considered for this position. Mr. Zinnerman was to be contacted by Dawn 
Haygood on Monday, February 27, 1995 to confirm and update his application as a public 
official. 

Board members selected Vernon Zinnerman, Stan Freeman and Ken Goad as the three 
candidates qualified to fill the vacant position of public official previously held by Moses Todd. 
William Gray was selected as an alternate candidate. 

Board members also received six letters of recommendation for one candidate for the public 
official position previously held by Harry Jue. These letters were received in response to public 
notification of the candidates being considered for the position. 

The Membership Subcommittee discussed attendance and identified three board members to 
receive a letter of concern regarding their attendance. The subcommittee determined that should 
an individual fail to respond to the letter, they will be given notice that they will be considered 
for removal at the March 28, 1995 meeting of the Board. 

The meeting adjourned at 2:45 p.m. 

Meeting handouts may be obtained by calling the SRS CAB toll free number at 1-800-249-
8155. 

 


